
 
 
 
 

  

 

January 2024     

Pastor and Church, 

Lovely family in Christ, 

Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ from Chihuahua, Mexico.  We hope and pray that you all are doing very well,  

and that the joy, peace, and grace of Christ be with you.  We love you and hope you remain faithful in Jesus our Lord 

and Savior. You are a great part of this ministry. God will reward you. Thank you so much and may God bless you 

even more.  

Our Savior is faithful. By His grace we continue working in His precious work. Serving Christ is a privilege. We are 

so blessed for the opportunity to serve the one who gave His precious life for our salvation, Christ, the only Lord and 

Savior. When we share  the holy Gospel,  we are preaching and glorifying Christ. This precious Gospel is the power 

of God unto salvation (Romans 1:16), therefore, it is the only hope for the world. 

We are still firmly preaching and teaching about Christ in the streets, houses, and in the church. The people need to 

hear the Word of God and to see Him in our lives. The Bible says that His word does not return empty, Isaiah 55:11. 

While we are being faithful to preach the Gospel, the Holy Spirit will do His work in the hearts. The spiritual need is 

very great. The people need to know the only Savior and we have the honor and the responsibility to proclaim Him. 

Thank you to everyone who participates in this precious ministry. Please keep praying for us. We need it. There are 

still lot of souls without salvation, and without Jesus. We have the responsibility to share the Gospel of Grace with 

them. I encourage you to remain faithful to our Savior. Christ will come, but a lot of souls don`t even know that He 

already came to save them. They need to know this truth, and that is our mission. 

In December we were so blessed with the visit of our Pastor Travis Gilbert, and also Bro. Joshua Pettijohn and Bro. 

Clayton Wilson. We thank God for our pastor, his family, and for our lovely home church, the Rodgers Baptist Church. 

Also, we thank God for every church that help us to do this wonderful ministry. 

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers. In November we traveled to Monterrey to preach in a Missions 

Conference and when we returned home, we suffered a car crash, but God had us in his hand and took care of us. 

Next month I will be preaching in a Missions Conference in the state of Coahuila. Please pray for it, that the Word of 

God would be proclaimed.  

Thank you very much, dear pastor and church. Thank you for your great support, spiritual as well as economic. 

Please keep praying for us.  We love you and pray for you. We pray for the USA. 

Please pray for Chihuahua.  

In Christ,  

Niño family 
 

   

    

“But my God shall supply all your 
need according to his riches in 

glory by Christ Jesus.”  
Philippians 4:19 
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